
Health and Wellbeing Centres – Calne
Update for the Area Board – 26th January 2016

Beversbrook:

 Pavilion - Officers have been instructed to prepare architect drawings which will be 
passed to Calne Town Council upon completion.

• New pedestrian crossing currently being installed at the site to improve access – 
complete February 2016

• Work to install a new artificial, all weather pitch - start February 2016 - operational 
summer 2016 

• Budget circa - £866K

Leisure Centre:

 Work with the Calne Leisure Centre Board is progressing to affect the transfer of the assets 
and therefore TUPE transfer of the Leisure Centre staff to Wiltshire Council in Spring 2016.

 Calne Health and Wellbeing centre reviewed – following an options appraisal, that 
considered the best site and budget allocation

 Agreed that the existing leisure centre will be fully refurbished
 Discussions underway with other partners regarding occupancy at the centre
 Budget circa; £5m +

Centre Site:

 Calne Library transformed into community hub 
 Customers able to access a range of local services 
 It is hoped refurbishment work will be completed and the Hub relocated by end Summer 

2016
 Volunteers and library staff are working with the Community Engagement Manager and 

Library Services Development Manager to develop relationships between both groups and 
flexible ways of sharing space and working practices together.

 Investing in state of the art Bibliotheca technology - automated system that extends 
operating hours and self-access

 Budget – circa £200K
 Designers are undertaking work to create a brand that will be used across the sites. This will 

be based upon ideas emerging from conversations held with local people from the Hub, 
library, Parish forum and Community Partnership the anticipated turnaround time for this 
process is mid to late February.


